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It was so nice to see so many of you at the coffee mornings to meet the class 

teachers. There were lots of questions asked and I just wanted to clarify a few 

here. 

1 homework. 

We are a non-homework school, a policy that was past a few years back after 

looking at research on the benefits or non-benefits of homework, discussion with 

staff,  children, parents and governors. However, we do expect children to read for 

20 minutes every day, practise their timetables and spellings. Also, we have      

always  encouraged children to do home projects around what they are learning in 

school. So, get creative with your children. 

2- SATs/Tests 

Yes, there will be national tests this year in 6. There is no longer a compulsory test 

in year 2 . There will be specific SATs meetings in the new year to talk you through 

how they will happen in school and the timetables. Year 6 do a spelling and       

grammar paper, reading comprehension, an arithmetic paper and 2 more maths 

papers. 

Year 1 do a phonics test in the summer term.  

Year 4 will do a timetables test also in the summer term. 

We do regular reading assessments to ensure that the children are reading books 

at their correct levels. They should be bringing a book home daily and years 3 to 6 

are already set up to do quizzes about the books they read. They can also access 

online books through their myOn account. 

All of the children have a login for an online maths tool, Numbots in Reception and 

Year 1 and the same login works for TTRockstars that years 2 to 6 use.  

At the end of every term the children do a piece on unaided writing that the    

teachers mark to enable them to see what the children need to develop in the 

spelling, grammar and punctuation. 

 

Miss Katie Jennings 

Headteacher 
 

We have been back in 
school 3 full weeks 
now.  
 

Hopefully your child/

children have settled and 

back into school routine. 

Lots of children have not 

been bringing their             

reading books and         

reading records into 

school. Please can they 

be in school everyday.  

 

There will be a Parent 

evening in the next few 

weeks. You will be able to 

come along and speak to 

your child’s class teacher 

and look at the work they 

have been completing so 

far.  

 

Obviously, if you have 

concerns before the      

parents evening please 

speak to the office about 

having a meeting with the 

class teacher. Hopefully 

this will resolve any        

issues. If not , then ask to 

speak to the Head of 

year.  

Miss Poptani,  

Mrs Osbourne,  

Mrs O’Brien,  

Miss Harper,  

Miss Hakeem,  

Mrs Brash,  

Miss Mozir. 

 

 

 

 



week beginning 2nd Oct –Library's week.  

3rd Oct Parent Phonics workshop 

4th PTA meeting 9.15 South site 

5th Oct National Poetry day 

6th Oct Year 5 Sleepover  - unfortunately this has been          

postponed. 

10th Oct Phonics workshop 

             World Mental Health Day 

12th Oct Year 1 parents to come dine with us 

12th Oct Year 5 @ British museum 

12th Oct Parents evening  

16th—20th Year 6 swimming 

17th Phonics workshop 

18th Year 3 @ Kew Gardens 

       Year 1 Market adventure 

       Year 2 parents come dine with us 

19th Curriculum committee 

 

SPECIAL DATES 

2 

Parent Council  

The Parent Council was 

set up with the           

intention of                              

improving parental          

engagement at the 

school and is your 

chance to find out 

more, and contribute 

to, the running of the 

school and to gain a 

better understanding of 

the priorities.   

  

The aim is to have one  

parent member per 

class and we currently 

have   vacancies 

across all year groups. 

If you are  interested 

then please speak with 

your child’s class 

teacher or complete 

the form on the APP. 
    

 
We also need      

parents to join our 

PTA—come along 

to a meeting next 

Wednesday to find 

out more. 9.15am 

South site E17 

7QB 



 

 

Is my child too sick to come to school?  

If you are not sure there is a very thorough  NHS website. Click here to take you to it.  

It can be tricky deciding whether or not to keep your child off school, nursery or playgroup when 

they're unwell. Please do make sure you let us know if your child is off due to sickness. You can 

call or complete the form on the APP.  

 
 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


My School Fund 

How does it work? 

Parents, guardians and 

carers can sign up to the 

scheme for free and start 

earning cashback on the 

things they buy in      par-

ticipating retail stores, in-

cluding Sainsbury’s and 

Argos. As you spend you’ll 

receive 2% cashback in 

the form of eGift          

vouchers that can be  re-

deemed in participating 

stores. By linking your 

spend to our school on 

the My School Fund web-

site we’ll also earn 1% 

cashback on your spend.  

Add that all up across our 

school’s network of fami-

lies and together we can 

all make a big     differ-

ence! 

How to get involved 

Visit myschoolfund.org to 

register for free and link to 

Mission Grove Primary 

From there, everything you 

spend in participating 

stores will go towards 

helping boost our    budg-

et, plus your own! Sign up 

today at 

myschoolfund.org 

http://www.myschoolfund.org


 



Please can we ask that 

•You are on time for school everyday 

•Children have the correct uniform, including black shoes 

 Red jumper/cardigan 

 Black/dark grey trousers/skirts /dress/shorts 

 White shirt/polo shirt 

•Children have correct PE kit 

 Red t shirt 

 Black shorts/jogging bottoms 

 Black trainers/plimsolls 

•They wear their PE kit on their PE Days 

•You download the school app 

•If your child is sick you let us know  

•You use parentpay and pay for meals and clubs in advance 

•Any changes in contact details are given to the school office as soon as possible 

•Children read at home daily for 20 minutes 

•They come to school with their reading journals or diaries  

•If you child has an inhaler or epipen you make sure we have them in school 

 

Thank you for your ongoing support it is greatly appreciated.  




